
 

 

 
Dominic Crinnion  
Acting Director  
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
4 Parramatta Square 
12 Darcy Street 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2150  
 
Attention: Shiraz Ahmed and Emmanuel Smith-Aspros  

 

Dear Dominic 
 
Re: SSD 9835 Sydney Football Stadium Redevelopment – Condition A55 
Revision of Strategies, Plans and Programs    
 
I refer to SSD 9835 for Sydney Football Stadium Stage 2 (Design, construction and 
operation), which was approved by the Minister for Planning and Public Spaces on 6 
December 2019 and has been modified six (6) times since then.  
 
Condition A55 requires strategies, plans and programs required under the consent to 
be reviewed within three months of an independent audit undertaken pursuant to 
Condition A45, or the approval of any modifications to the development consent. The 
Planning Secretary and the Certifying Authority are required to be notified in writing that 
the review is being carried out. 
 
Following the completion of Independent Audit #5 on 10 June 2022, John Holland is 
currently undertaking a review of the approved strategies, plans and programs 
approved under the conditions of the development consent and subsequent post 
approval matters.  
 
The review is being completed pursuant to Condition A55(c) of SSD 9835 and is 
scheduled to take approximately 2 weeks to complete. Once finalised, the Department 
will be provided with an update, and if necessary, revised/updated plans will be 
submitted via the DPE portal.  
 
Should you have any questions regarding this letter please contact the undersigned on 
0412 775 365. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

Stephanie Ballango 

Director 
Consultant to Infrastructure NSW  


